
Hello Wildcat Families! 

We are thrilled your student has chosen to be a Wildcat and can't wait to
welcome them to the Class of 2026 this fall.

We know this summer is especially busy for families with a student preparing to
attend college in the fall, so we hope to communicate with our Wildcat families
monthly with tips and tricks to help your Wildcat be as ready as possible. 

We will also share this information with your student; please encourage them to
check both their UKY and personal email addresses frequently over the
summer. We'll share important information on a regular basis with our
"Countdown to Kentucky" series of emails.

If you have any questions, we are here to help! Your student's recruiter is
available to assist; their contact information is available at
go.uky.edu/recruiters.

We look forward to seeing you all soon.
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Christine Harper
Associate Vice President for Enrollment Management
and Chief Enrollment Officer

Parking and Transportation Options
for the 2022-23 Academic Year

Is your student planning on bringing a car to campus? They’ll need to purchase
a parking permit. For complete information, visit
uky.edu/transportation/park/studentpermits.

We’ve highlighted a few permit types and important dates below.

First-Year Students Living in On-Campus Housing
Resident (R) Permits - These allow students to park at spots closest to the
residence halls; spaces are limited.
Sales begin at noon EST on Tuesday, June 14

Periphery (K) Permits - Affectionately known as K Lot, these permits allow
students to park at Kroger Field and is the most affordable option. K Lot
permits do not sell out.
Sales begin at noon EST on Friday, July 1.

First-Year Students Living Off-Campus/Commuting to Campus
Commuter (C) Permits - These permits allow students to park at locations
reasonably close to desired campus locations. Spaces are limited. 
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Sales begin at noon EST on Friday, July 1.

Periphery (K) Permits - Affectionately known as K Lot, these permits allow
students to park at Kroger Field and is the most affordable option. K Lot
permits do not sell out. Several campus bus routes pick up and drop off at K
Lot, making it easier to get to classes.
Sales begin at noon EST on Friday, July 1.

Interested in pedaling to campus? Check out our free bike rental programs!
Learn more at www.uky.edu/transportation/newsroom/interested-free-bike-
applications-are-now-open and apply by Friday, August 12.

SAVE THE DATE - BIG BLUE MOVE-IN

Big Blue Move-In, when UK students move into the residence halls for the fall
semester, is right around the corner! Your student will receive detailed
communication over the next few months with everything they need to know
about move-in. 

Most first-year students will move into their residence halls between
Monday, August 15, and Wednesday, August 17.

Students will also receive instructions about signing up for a move-in
appointment. Move-In appointments are designated 30-minute windows of time
for you to arrive at the unloading area of your hall during Big Blue Move-In.
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These appointments minimize traffic delays, maintain efficiency and help
everyone have a good experience throughout the move-in process. Students
are required to sign up for a move-in appointment.

BIG BLUE MOVE-IN INFO MOVE-IN APPT. INFO

WHAT SHOULD MY WILDCAT BE DOING THIS SUMMER
TO PREPARE FOR THE FALL?

We hear this question a lot from both students and parents/guardians, so we've
put together a quick checklist of things to make sure your student has done.

WHAT'S NEXT CHECKLIST
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